Report to the Lead Member and Deputy Lead Member for Housing Services

Report of the Director of Housing Services

Subject:  291 Great Clowes Street, Salford 7

Date of Meeting: 
8th June 2001

Purpose of Report.

To seek approval for a Renovation Grant that is outside the scope of the current scheme of delegated authority to officers.

Financial Implications

The estimated cost of grant eligible works required at the property is £59,431.50. The owner’s contribution to that cost will be £29,715.75. This would result in a grant of £29,715.75, exclusive of the grants administration fee. However, as a result of changes introduced in the Budget, there will be savings that as yet are undetermined. Advice is currently awaited from HM Customs and Excise.

Provision exists in the Private Sector Capital Programme for the current financial year.

Background

The property comprises part of a rundown terrace of properties, nos. 289-299 Great Clowes Street, in which there are a substantial number of empty properties, some of which are in a state of serious disrepair. The terrace is prominently situated on a commuter route and makes a considerable contribution to the image of an area in which there is a very substantial corporate effort, supported by SRB, to resolve a range of social and economic problems.

The terrace is within a Conservation Area and the architectural character of the properties is such that their clearance would be a loss to the area. Most of the properties can be repaired at reasonable expense and the most satisfactory course of action is therefore to secure their repair and return to use.

A renovation grant scheme has therefore been agreed and will be followed shortly afterwards by a similar scheme on the neighbouring terrace, nos. 271-287. The scheme seeks to improve the appearance of the terrace by achieving a good conformity of appearance and a consistently good standard of repair.

In order to improve the desirability of the terrace and attract a more stable tenure, the schemes will be complemented by environmental works funded by the council, comprising front and rear boundary treatments and the provision of secure car parking.

Details

The current scheme of delegated authority to officers provides that, in a scheme such as this, a grant in excess of £20,000 may be paid in respect of one or more properties, so long as the overall level of grant does not exceed an average of £20,000 per property. This terrace could therefore benefit from renovation grant funding of £120,000. However, no. 291, a mid-terraced property whose demolition would be detrimental to the terrace, requires substantial work and would involve a contribution by the owner of £32,356.30 to remain within the £120,000 limit. The owner indicated that he couldn’t fund this amount.

Agreement has since been reached with the owner that he would fund 50% of the cost of the work to his own property, involving a renovation grant of £29,715.75. This would take the overall cost of the scheme to £122,640.

Conclusions

The renovation of this terrace will make a substantial contribution to the regeneration of the area.

If the owner of this property is forced to withdraw from the scheme and to carry out works to his property separately, the objective of the scheme, i.e. to achieve a conformity of appearance and a consistent quality of work throughout the terrace, will be undermined.

The owner will be making a considerable financial contribution to the cost of the scheme. 

The increased cost to the council will represent only 1.1% of the overall cost of the scheme inclusive of the environmental works.

Recommendation

That officers be authorised to approve a renovation grant in this case of at a level beyond the maximum laid down in the relevant scheme of delegated authority up to a maximum value of £29,715.75 exclusive of administration fee.

Should this level of support not be sufficient the matter should be subject to further review and reports to the Lead Member for Housing and the Deputy Lead Member for Housing.
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